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SUMMER OFFICE HOURS:   

Monday–Friday, 9:00 am–3:00 pm 

 

OFFICE CLOSED: 

Thursday, July 4th 

FRIDAY, JUNE 1 
5:30 pm    Erev Shabbat  
                 Service & dinner 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 2 
10:00 am  Norah Kopolow’s Bat  
       Mitzvah 
 
FRIDAY, JUNE 8 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 9 
10:00 am  Egalitarian Traditional  
       Minyan 
 
FRIDAY, JUNE 15 
5:30 pm    Shabbat Rocks!/Next Dor 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
     
FRIDAY, JUNE 22 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 23 
10:00 am  Lila Dessen’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
FRIDAY, JUNE 29 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 30 
10:00 am  Egalitarian Traditional    
      Minyan 
 

FRIDAY, JULY 6** 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
FRIDAY,  JULY 13 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
FRIDAY, JULY 20 
5:30 pm    Shabbat Rocks!/Next Dor 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
     
FRIDAY, JULY 27 
7:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, JULY 28 
10:00 am  Egalitarian Traditional  
      Minyan 
 
 
 
**Note:  No First Friday dinner in July 
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Schedule of Services for June & July 

The Temple fiscal year ends  

June 30th. If you haven’t pledged or 

fulfilled your pledge for FY18, we ask 

that you take that step to support the 

Temple. Sincere thanks to all for your 

contributions. 



2  Sinai Temple Bulletin  June/July 2018 ~ Sivan  5778  

From Rabbi Alan Cook’s Desk 

Recently, I accompanied our son, Gabe, on his sixth grade 
class field trip to the City Museum of St. Louis. If you are not 
familiar with this facility, it is a conglomeration of slides, 
climbing structures, tunnels, and other curiosities built into 
part of an old shoe warehouse. The founder of the museum, 
the late artist Bob Cassily, added pieces to the museum 
according to his own eccentric design. At times, this makes 
the whole of the institution a confusing maze, as there appears 
to be little rhyme or reason to the floorplan, and one can 
easily become discombobulated. 
 
Perhaps the City Museum’s layout is an apt metaphor for the 
complexities of human relationships. At times, we seem to fit 
together quite nicely with our neighbors; at other times 
conflicting ideals and sensibilities put us at odds with one 
another. Rarely do we have a guide map to assist us in making 
sense of these intricacies. We are left to feel our way through 
and hope that our best intentions will somehow mesh with the 
beliefs and behaviors of those with whom we find ourselves 
interacting. It can be a messy process, to be sure, but if we 
can have the courage to engage with others even in the face of 
certain ideologies that may threaten to divide us, it is possible 
that we will emerge enriched by the experience of such 
interaction. There is strength in numbers and there is joy in 
community. A potential ally who differs from us on some 
issues is still, at the end of the day, an ally. 
 
Within the Jewish community (particularly within the local C-
U Jewish community), we know that we have diversity in 
thought and practice. Much like the City Museum, our Jewish 
life here in east central Illinois at first glance can appear to be 
a disjointed assemblage of personalities, we do our best to 
come together to ensure that Jewish culture, worship, and 
values are proudly celebrated. We can be proud of the wide 
range of touchpoints that we offer here at Sinai Temple.  
From English services to Reform services to Egalitarian 
Traditional services; from Religious School programs to 
Adult Education to special classes for the Israeli community; 
from social programs to Shabbat dinners to community 
events; we offer multitudes of ways for people to explore and 
express their Judaism. 
 
In the broader community, we work closely with other Jewish 
institutions. We have worked with Chabad and with the 
Judaic Studies program at UIUC on events, and we are 
pleased to have ongoing and rich collaborations with CUJF 
and with UIUC Hillel.   
 

There are two projects to which I particularly would like to 
draw your attention. The first is the CU community Eruv.  
Under the guidance of Rabbi Shlomo Schachter, the OU JLIC 
rabbi at Hillel, the eruv was established in our community, 
which creates a boundary within the community in which 
things may be carried on Shabbat or festivals. This makes 
travel on Shabbat less restrictive, and makes settling in CU 
more attractive for those who would like to seek out a 
community with an eruv.   
 
A component of an eruv is that it must have food which can 
be shared by the community. Work is underway to expand 
upon this concept by developing a food bank that the CU 
Jewish community can share with the less fortunate in our 
midst. More information will be available in the coming 
months about how our congregation will be involved in the 
fulfillment of this mitzvah. 
 
The other project which I’d like to highlight is that a section 
of John St. (where Hillel is located) has been approved to be 
designated as honorary Rabbi Ben Frankel Way, in memory 
of Rabbi Frankel and his tremendous contributions to our 
community. Rabbi Frankel was 24 years old in 1923, serving 
as part-time rabbi of Sinai Temple, when he founded Hillel at 
the University of Illinois. Today that institution has grown 
into an international organization found on more than 500 
campuses worldwide. We will join with our friends from 
Hillel to celebrate this designation, and the legacy of Rabbi 
Frankel, at a block party on August 30. More details will 
follow. 
 
We are excited and proud of both these events which show 
the continued vibrancy of our Jewish community, and we 
look forward to continued strong partnerships. 
 
L’Shalom, 
 
Rabbi Alan Cook  
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With the coming of June, I want to thank the outgoing Board 
Trustees and Temple Officers and welcome those who have 
signed on to replace them. It is fortunate that not all Trustees 
and Officers get replaced every year, because that gives those 
of us who remain an opportunity to mentor the new folks, and 
it gives the new arrivals a chance to acclimate gradually to 
their new roles. I know that the Temple congregation will 
give these volunteers their full support and best wishes for the 
coming year. 
 
I am beginning my second year as President. I think the term 
“sophomore” expresses best how I am feeling at this time: 
While I have gained some wisdom (the “soph” part) in 
navigating my first year in office, I acknowledge that in many 
ways I am still a fool (the “more” part) learning how to lead.  
Next year at this time, Jake Sosnoff will be starting his term 
as President, and we will be bringing in a new Vice President.  
That may just be you!  It is a great responsibility, but it is also 
a wonderful way to see what you’re made of. In my case, I 
don’t always like what I see, but I never fail to learn from the 
experience. 
 
Thank you to Robin Goettel and Linda Weiner, who 
organized the recent Spa Day Fundraiser at the Temple.  
Those of us who came got to learn some techniques for 
relaxation, centering and self-awareness, and then we all got 
together for some delicious smoothies. The event was a big 
success! I hope they’ll consider doing it again next year, 
because it was a great way to spend a Sunday afternoon! 
 
As I write this, I am still basking in the pleasure of having 
attended on May 11 the Erev Shabbat service led by the B’nai 
Mitzvah class. If I ever entertained doubts about the future of 
our Temple and of the Jewish people, they are gone now.  
These kids are amazing! They exhibit knowledge and poise 
way beyond their years one moment, and then the next 
moment, they’re kids again! That they love and respect each 
other and their teacher Sara Topolosky is there for all to see.  
Their teacher from a previous year, Eric Herbach, drove from 
his home in the Chicago area just to be a surprise guest at the 
service, and I know how much the class appreciated 
reconnecting with him. I can only describe my own feelings 
being with them last Friday night as joyful. It was a privilege 
to be present—thanks to everybody who participated, both in 
the service and in the bountiful oneg we had afterwards! 
 
The Temple slows down a little in the summer. There’s no 
Religious School, and there won’t be another Bulletin until 
August. Nevertheless, the Temple staff is still hard at work 
making sure that everything runs smoothly. Many of our kids 
and both our rabbis go to various Jewish summer camps for 
varying lengths of time. I have been given the great honor this 
year of being invited, as a Temple President, to attend 
OSRUI, the URJ camp in Oconomowoc, Wisconsin, for a 
weekend in July. As most of you know, I was not Jewish as a 

child, so I never got to go to camp. I’m really looking forward 
to sharing a special weekend with the kids and camp leaders! 
 
One thing I do plan to do this summer is send out the final 
FY18 revenue and expenses sometime in the month of July.  
What we sent out in the Annual Report that was presented at 
the Annual Meeting on May 20 was our best projection of the 
final figures, but a projection is only an educated guess. The 
Temple staff and I will put together the same kind of financial 
report you received last month with the FY18 Budget, the 
FY18 Actual, and the FY19 Budget for your information. If 
you have questions about anything you see there, please let 
me know.   
 
Have a wonderful summer!  
 

  

SINAI TEMPLE MAY 2018  
BOARD MEETING 

 
 Emily Hindin has pledged to Sinai Temple a very 

generous donation in memory of her parents, 
Blanche and Seymour Sudman, z.l., to support the 
construction of a patio at the Cohen Garden. The 
Board is delighted to accept Emily’s offer. 
Construction will begin soon. 

 
 The Board approved unanimously the plans Jake 

Rosenbaum put forward for a playground to be built 
in the area north of the Temple. This is a project that 
Jake proposed in partial fulfillment of the 
requirements for becoming an Eagle Scout. He has 
come to speak with the Board several times, and we 
are very impressed with all the work he has put in on 
the project. 

 
 As an added feature of the playground, Rabbi Jody 

proposed putting in a “Gaga Pit.” Gaga is a game 
similar to dodgeball played in a hexagonal enclosure. 
It is a popular game at Jewish summer camps, and 
the addition of the pit to the new playground 
represents a minimal expense. The Board approved 
this project as well. 

 
 As part of an effort to increase security for the 

Temple, the Building Committee recently oversaw the 
installation of a new Access Control System. 

 

From the Board President Rob Ore 
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From our Educator Rabbi Jody Cook 

Dear Parents and Friends of the Sinai Temple 
Religious School, 
 
We just finished a wonderful year and the school is 
thriving. Under the leadership of Rabbi Jody, we have 
seen curricular innovation with the addition of enrichment 
and creative programming like the Genizah project.  
 
We have a young and enthusiastic staff, most of whom 
are students at the U of I. They work hard to educate our 
children to love Judaism and to channel its values.  
 
But they can't and shouldn't be the only staff at our 
school.  
 
I'm writing to encourage you to consider becoming a part 
of the school by teaching. In my experience – and I 
started working at a Sunday school in 1979 when I was in 
9th grade -- the combination of parent teachers with 
university students is the best balance of age, 
background, and experience. Each group has expertise 
and skill:  the younger teachers bring vitality and 
excitement while the parent teachers bring knowledge 
and a certain gravitas. The synergy between the two 
groups results in creativity, energy and student learning!!  
We know you are busy and that Sunday mornings are 
precious time to catch up and get ready for the week 
ahead. On the other hand, the energy of the classroom is 
infectious.  
 
And there is a lot of support. The madrichim provide 
support to the teachers in the classroom. The resource 
room is stocked with ideas for dynamic lessons. And 
Rabbi Jody and the Religious Education Committee are 
always there to help. If you are interested or you'd like to 
hear more, please contact Rabbi Jody at 
educator@sinaitemplecu.org or 352-8654. 
Please think about it!! You have so much to give. 
 

B'shalom, 

 

Dana Rabin 
Chair, Religious Education Committee 

In Midrash Rabbah, the text teaches us that when the 
Israelites stood at the base of Mount Sinai, waiting to 
receive the precious gift of Torah from God, they were told 
that their children would be the guarantors. In other 
words, when God asked them for a guarantee that they 
would accept the Torah (instruction) and “na’aseh 
v’nishmah” (do and listen), they first offered their parents, 
then the prophets, and finally their children. It was not until 
they said that the children would be the guarantors that 
God accepted and shared with them the Torah. We were 
all at Sinai, and we all were witness to beautiful, magical 
revelation. We recently celebrated Shavuot, a reminder of 
this event when we stood at Sinai to receive the 
commandments. To help the kids in our community grasp 
the wonder, to help our guarantors connect to the 
importance of Judaism and Torah, we went to Colbert 
Park in Savoy for a 10 Commandments scavenger hunt 
that ended on top of “Mount Sinai”. We also made ice 
cream (dairy treats are customary on Shavuot) in a can, 
floral headbands, read a story and played with friends on 
the playground!   

mailto:educator@sinaitemplecu.org
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Announcements 

BOOK GROUP 
Monday, June 18th, 7:30 pm 

The Book Group usually meets the third Monday of the 
month at 7:30 pm. We will be reading, Two Family 
House, by  Lynda Cohen Loigman. Host and Facilitator:  
Sherry Helfer, 401 Arbours Dr., Savoy. (351-1723). 
Contact Person:  Susan Schomer (359-2938). 
 
Monday, July 16th, 7:30 pm 
We will be reading All Who Go Do Not Return, by 
Shulem Deen. Host and Facilitator:  Joyce Francisco, 
1505 Greyrock Ln., C. (378-8024) Contact Person: 
Susan Schomer (359-2938). 

 
TORAH STUDY 
Saturdays, 9:00 am 

The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets in  
the Sinai Temple Library, and all are welcome to attend 
our stimulating lay-led discussions. Throughout 5778, 
we will begin exploring the entirety of the Tanakh, not 
just the Torah. Newcomers are welcome to come study 
with us! 

 
GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 
Tuesdays, 10:45 am to 11:30 am 
SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first class 
for free! People have said the class is calming, 

refreshing and provides a nice, gentle stretch and great 
start to their day. Be sure to let Robin know that you 
are coming by email robinfans1@gmail.com or by 
phone at 217-367-8053. 
   
VIMs 
Thursday, June 7th and July 5th at 11:45 am  
Calling all women 55 and older, come join us for lunch 
and fellowship at Baxter’s in Champaign. We meet the 
first Thursday of the month. If you would like to join us, 
please email Astrid Berkson at astridjb@comcast.net. 

 

BIRTHDAY & ANNIVERSARY BLESSINGS 

If you celebrate a birthday or anniversary  
in June/July, please join us at our  
services on Friday, June 8th and  

Friday, July 13th  at 7:30 pm.  
Rabbi Alan will invite all those marking a 

milestone to join him on the bimah  
for a special blessing. 

 After the service, we will enjoy treats  
at the Oneg in your honor!  

No RSVP is necessary to participate! 

Sunday, June 17th 

Be Sure to  
CHECK OUT  

the Temple Museum 
display on Israel. 

It will be on display 
through the summer. 

mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com
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Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for the August Bulletin is July 15th. All submissions may be edited for length 
and content. EMAIL submissions to:  Roxanna Davison, assistant@sinaitemplecu.org. 

Around the Temple 

                                  

 

                            Thank you to everyone who attended our first                            
             Sinai Spa day on Sunday, May 6. We received        
       many positive responses from our small group of                      
enthusiastic participants, and raised $450 for Sinai Temple. 

Participants rotated among three activities:  Chair Yoga led by 
Robin Goettel, Meditation led by Linda Weiner, and Tai Chi led 
by Eileen Kohen. Based on first come, first serve, many also 
enjoyed a chair massage from Eric with BodyWork 
Associates. After these activities we gathered at a fun 
Schmooze and Smoothie Bar. 

Thanks to Rabbi Jody who coordinated babysitting, Joan 
Kozell and Carol Belber who manned the registration desk, and 
Gabe Cook who was an all around good helper. Also thanks to 
Robin, Linda and Eileen for sponsoring the chair massages. 

SINAI TEMPLE RELAX AND REFRESH EVENT 

Hello! My name is Jake Rosenbaum and I'm currently working on 
building a playground at the Temple as my Eagle Scout project.  
I've been working alongside the Rabbis, the Board of Trustees  
and a sub-committee in designing a fun and creative play area.  
The Board has recently approved a design recommended by the  
sub-committee. This plan is a nature-scape including a music  
wall, climbing dome and multiple balance activities. It will be  
located near the soon-to-be renovated Cohen garden. The total 
estimated cost will be $5,500. Because of limited Temple funds,  
this project needs to be almost entirely funded by donations.  
That's why I'm asking for your help! Your donation, no matter  
how big or how small, would be greatly appreciated (Sponsorships 
are available)! The plan is to build in August so please send 
donations by check to Sinai Temple with the word "Playground" in 
the memo. This is a huge undertaking for an Eagle Scout project, but 
I know we can accomplish it together for the benefit of the entire 
Sinai Temple community! For more information about donations or other 

ways to help, please contact me at  jacobrosenbaum2211@yahoo.com. 

Eagle Scout Project for Sinai Temple 

                       The Interfaith Alliance of 
Champaign County is planning its third 
annual community picnic for the 
afternoon of Sunday, July 29 at Crystal 
Lake Park. Watch your weekly email 
blast for further information!  

mailto:jacobrosenbaum2211@yahoo.com
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Mazel Tov to Ruth Sosnoff who was promoted to Associate Director of the Interdisciplinary Health 
Science Institute at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. 
 
Mazel tov to all of our recent High School and College graduates! We wish you all the best of luck 
in the next stage of your adventures. 

Mazel Tov to Lynn and Ira Wachtel on the birth of their grandson Leo. Leo is the son of Jonathan and Jacki 
Wachtel. Other family members include aunt and uncle Shira and Dan Epstein, cousin Jacob Epstein, and great-
grandmother June Gronik. Leo is named in loving memory of his great-grandfather Leo Weisel, who was a 
longtime member of Sinai Temple along with his late wife, Anne. 

 
 

Congratulations 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADS 
 
Mazel tov to your recent high school graduates! We would love  
to help connect them to a local Hillel, wherever they are headed next  
as they continue their Jewish journey. Please fill out this form with your 
child's information and share with any other class of 2018 parents. 
https://goo.gl/forms/UvCzEMCnMTgjnLcO2  

Lila Dessen will be called to the 
Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on 
Saturday, June 23 at 10:00 am. 
Lila is the great granddaughter of 
Loretta and Ed (z.l.) Dessen and 
is excited to celebrate this special 
event here at Sinai Temple. 

Lila is in the seventh grade in 
Tucson Arizona. She has been to 
Illinois yearly to visit her great 
grandma Loretta here in Urbana. 
She loves the ocean and has been 
attending a summer camp in 

Mexico on the beach for the past several years. She has 4 sisters 
and has welcomed many foster siblings into her home over the 
past 11 years. Sometimes she is the big sister and sometimes it 
makes her the little sister. She attends Tucson Hebrew Academy 
and is looking forward to high school, just one year away.  

Please come and help us celebrate Lila’s Simcha. 

Lila Dessen Bat Mitzvah 

https://goo.gl/forms/UvCzEMCnMTgjnLcO2
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Sinai Temple Gift Shop 
(All Gift Shop profits go to support  

the Religious School) 

SUMMER SPECIAL 
 

20% off the ENTIRE STORE 
 

*Offer valid on in-stock merchandise only; 

 excludes special orders, books and previously 

reduced items. 

But we are ALWAYS open by APPOINTMENT.  

     Email:  nataliefr@comcast.net or call  
     Natalie Frankenberg (390-4168) 
     Jessica Kopolow (417-8699)  
     Pam Olson (384-4335).  
 
Cash or checks are always welcome. Credit cards 
accepted for charges over $25. We now accept Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express and Discover using 
SQUARE.  
 

Upcoming B’not Mitzvah: 

Norah Kopolow, June 2 

Lila Dessen, June 23 

Noah & Jacob Hankin, August 11 

PLEASE NOTE:  We will be CLOSED during June 
and July. but we will be available by appointment 
during the entire summer. Please check the August 
bulletin for when the Gift Shop will reopen. 

Sinai Temple Museum Veteran's Exhibit 
  

The Museum Committee would like to recognize all the 
men, women, and their families in the Jewish CU 
Community who have served or are presently serving in 
both the American and Israeli Armed Forces via an exhibit 
in October and November.  
 
In order to do so, we need your help. We would like to 
have your story! We need a minimum of 15 stories to 
make a meaningful exhibit (but more would be better). 
Please read below the the particulars of the required 
information. Please submit via email to jdcisco@att.net. If 
you have any questions, please contact Pam Olson at  
217-384-4335.   
 

 Name 

 Branch of Service 

 Rank 

 How many years you served. 

 Which years you served. It does not matter whether 
stateside, overseas, or during peacetime. 

 One page written story of your life and service 

 Photos of you (1) in the service and (2) present 

 

Please submit by July 28, 2018 

Toda and thank you for your service! 

 Pam and Joyce   

mailto:jdcisco@att.net
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ARTS & ACQUISITIONS FUND 
Chana Bursztyn, in memory of Sybelle Timberlake 
 
BUILDING FUND 
Larry Adelston & Katherine Coyle 
Ann Einhorn 
Laine & Matt Entin 
Mitch & Kim Fisher 
Michael Parrish 
Elaine Shpungin & Mikhail Lyubansky 
Vitaliy & Anna Soloveychik 
Jacob & Ruth Sosnoff 
 
EINHORN GARDEN 
Chana Bursztyn, in memory of Bob Eisenstein 
Ann Einhorn 
 
EGALITARIAN TRADITIONAL MINYAN FUND 
Chana Bursztyn, in memory of Ray Spooner 
Ann Einhorn 
 
FRIENDS OF THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Allen Avner, in honor of the B’nai Mitzvah graduating 

class 
Linda Bauer, in memory of her mother, Elsa Klaiman 
Carol & Carl Belber 
Joan Friedman & Charles Blair 
Phyllis & Bill Gingold 
Diane Gottheil 
Paula Kaufman 
Judy Lachman 
Rebekah & Martin Noven, in honor of Daliah & Asher 

Noven 
Barbara Orden 
Diane & Rob Ore, in memory of Pauline Rabin 
Fraeda & Gary Porton 
Susan & Paul Schomer 
Buddi Tepper 
Nancy & Ed Tepper 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Carl & Carol Belber, in memory of Molly Belber, in 

memory of Jesse Belber, in memory of Samuel 
Agran, in memory of Lillian Radeloff, in memory of 
Sidney Radeloff, in memory of Joel Agran and in 
memory of Malka Agran 

Julia Kling, in memory of Blair B. Kling 
Judy Lachman, in memory of Minnie Stern 
Ruth Morhaim, in honor of Gayle Mandel Kopin on 

becoming a grandmother; in honor of Robert Libman 
on becoming a Parkland College honoree; in memory 
of Victor Feldman 

Richard & Shirley Newman, in memory of Pearl Miller, 
and in memory of Beverly Newman 

Myron & Sonya Sholem, in memory of Leon M. Ades, 
and in memory of Flora Sholem 

Michael Ullom 
Paul & Linda Weichsel, in honor of Joshua Weichsel’s 

Graduation from Law School 
Alan & Judith Weinstein, in honor of the birthday of 

Beatrice Weinstein 
 
 
HAMBURG EARLY EDUCATION FUND 
John & Yvonne Cross, in memory of Joyce Levy 
Stephen & Anita Hamburg, in memory of Joyce Levy 
Ann Tinsman, in memory of Joyce Levy 
 
KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Frank Adleman 
Mitch & Kim Fisher 
Lilyan Levant 
William & Lisa Lane Libman 
Michael Parrish 
Vitaliy & Anna Soloveychik 
 
LIBBY & HARRY MILLER MEMORIAL FUND 
Christine & Frank Stephens, in memory of Eva 

Rosenfield 
 
LIBRARY FUND 
Ann Einhorn 
Henrietta Schwartz, in memory of Selig Schwartz 
 
MUSIC FUND 
Chana Bursztyn, in memory of Kate Kuper 
Ann Einhorn 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Ann Einhorn 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

This listing only reflects donations received 
through mid-May.  

Donations received after this date will be 
acknowledged in future Bulletins.  

Giving 

Please send your donations made payable 
to Sinai Temple. Only donations of $15.00 
or more per fund and honoree will be listed 
in the Bulletin.  
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Alvin Berland ( 2 Jul) 

Julius X. Davis ( 5 Jul) 

Samuel Goldstein ( 3 Jul) 

David Gordon Goodman (23 Tam) 

Edythe Goodman ( 5 Jul) 

Jack Grusby (21 Tam) 

Joseph Hamburg ( 4 Jul) 

Raymond L. Holm (30 Jun) 

Donald Lachman ( 6 Jul) 

Florence Korr Lurie (21 Tam) 

Lois E. Mecklenburger ( 3 Jul) 

Libby Miller ( 3 Jul) 

Justin Rachamim Pregent (21 Tam) 

Irving Z. Sherman ( 4 Jul) 

James R.  Smith (18 Tam) 

Frederick Steigmann ( 4 Jul) 

June Memorials 

Helene Dikelsky (25 Siv) 

Burton H. Fagan ( 4 Jun) 

Alvin Konick ( 5 Jun) 

Stephen Kotok ( 2 Jun) 

Adele G. Libman ( 8 Jun) 

Ida Libman ( 5 Jun) 

Molly Mayorwitz ( 6 Jun) 

Hortense (Moritz) Mischakoff ( 2 Jun) 

Ruby Carol Ginsberg Miskie ( 2 Jun) 

Marion Sherman ( 2 Jun) 

Hyman F. Simonson ( 3 Jun) 

Alfred Smith ( 6 Jun) 

Esther Reizman Steinberg (19 Siv) 

Davida Lynda Stotland (22 Siv) 

Rosalia Blumenfeld Fagan Treuman ( 8 

Jun) 

Lynn Lazarus Weisskopf ( 8 Jun) 

Solomon Alpiner (10 Jun) 

Elaine Sweital Avner (10 Jun) 

Dorothy Bauer (13 Jun) 

Celia Blockman (10 Jun) 

Irvin Bloom ( 9 Jun) 

Donald Brotherson (15 Jun) 

Hyman Diness (12 Jun) 

Ronald David Gersten (28 Siv) 

Judit Isa Halberstam (10 Jun) 

Linda Hanau (15 Jun) 

Irving Kohen ( 9 Jun) 

Dorothy Krakower ( 2 Tam) 

Judy Levin (11 Jun) 

Phoebe S. Libman (15 Jun) 

Rose Linowes ( 1 Tam) 

Arthur Mayorwitz (15 Jun) 

Louis M. Schutz (14 Jun) 

Harry Siegal (15 Jun) 

Walter W. Stern (10 Jun) 

Myron C. Topson (12 Jun) 

Murray Trupin (14 Jun) 
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Edward Dolgin (19 Jun) 

David Garrick ( 7 Tam) 

Manfred Isserman (18 Jun) 

Dora Lovett Lapedes (19 Jun) 

Ellis Lipson (22 Jun) 

Herman Mautner (22 Jun) 

Harry Robinson (21 Jun) 

Sonya Rosenberg (20 Jun) 

Rose Wolf Rotman ( 7 Tam) 

Isaiah Scheeline Jr. (22 Jun) 

Harry Sudman (17 Jun) 

Joseph Towlen (21 Jun) 

Edward Weinberger ( 6 Tam) 

Jack Wolf ( 4 Tam) 
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Clara Averbuch (25 Jun) 

Sam Barker (26 Jun) 

Paul Bercovitz (10 Tam) 

Milton Bruner (24 Jun) 

Hersz Yidl Bursztyn (12 Tam) 

Max Caron (29 Jun) 

Roy Wesley Downie (27 Jun) 

Rose Adler Einhorn (11 Tam) 

Nathan Ferrer (16 Tam) 

Estelle Finkelman (29 Jun) 

Louis Freudenstein (27 Jun) 

Millard Freudenstein (25 Jun) 

Maurice J. Ginsberg (23 Jun) 

Rubin Hamburg (25 Jun) 

John Kermit Helgesen (27 Jun) 

Lauren Beth Katz (13 Tam) 

Jerome Kaufman (26 Jun) 

Megan Kemp (26 Jun) 

Leon Korr (14 Tam) 

Rhoda Solomon Levant (25 Jun) 

Ernest E. Pombert (29 Jun) 

Seymour Robinson (27 Jun) 

Milton Rudick (23 Jun) 

Melvin Schoenberg (28 Jun) 

Rebecca Evelyn Shapiro (12 Tam) 

Mortimer Stern (23 Jun) 

Virginia Williams (27 Jun) 
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Rubin G. Cohn ( 6 Aug) 

Justin Lilbert Cooke ( 7 Aug) 

Jeanette Leavitt Davis (10 Aug) 

Rose Hirsch Ducoff ( 7 Aug) 

Arthur Gitler ( 4 Aug) 

Dora Kalis Joffe ( 4 Aug) 

Solomon Alexander Klein ( 8 Aug) 

Irwin Raphael Konigsberg (26 Av) 

Harry C. Loeb ( 9 Aug) 

Lester Lowenstein ( 5 Aug) 

M. Richard  Mehl ( 4 Aug) 

Arnold L. Miller ( 8 Aug) 

Joseph Mizrahi ( 7 Aug) 

Gordon Savran (24 Av) 

Ray Spooner ( 8 Aug) 

William Taylor ( 8 Aug) 

Abe Weinberg (29 Av) 

Bernice  Weinstein (23 Av) 
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Adding memorials to your membership record is simple. Just call the Temple office 217-352-8140 or email us at 
stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org and let us know the name of the deceased, their relationship to you, and the secular or 
Hebrew date you wish to observe their yahrzeit. If you are unable to attend services and wish to reschedule the 
observance, please let us know a few days in advance. 

Marvin Samuel Didech (28 Tam) 

Ella R. Hauptman (11 Jul) 

Solomon William Herman ( 1 Av) 

Harry Kaufman (25 Tam) 

Lotta Rosenberg Kling ( 1 Av) 

David Saul Lavey (11 Jul) 

Toby Lebenson ( 9 Jul) 

Ben Libman (11 Jul) 

Frank Monahan (10 Jul) 

Joseph Reiss (25 Tam) 

Maurice Rosefelt (10 Jul) 

Isadore Schneider ( 9 Jul) 

Renee Soskin ( 8 Jul) 

Hattie Ross Sturmthal (13 Jul) 

Carey Elmore Terry ( 8 Jul) 

Irvin Levitch Wasserman (28 Tam) 

Marion Waxman (29 Tam) 

Eugene A. Weinberg ( 9 Jul) 

Frances Reiss Adler (14 Jul) 

Jean Libman Davis (16 Jul) 

Sidney Faiman ( 7 Av) 

Henry Levin (15 Jul) 

Anita Cohen Lieberman (18 Jul) 

Oscar S. Loeb (19 Jul) 

Birdie Moritz (20 Jul) 

Felix Neuman (14 Jul) 

Ray Spooner ( 4 Av) 

Albert W. Stern (18 Jul) 

Jon David Worsley (15 Jul) 
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Michael Dietchweiler (26 Jul) 

Rina Dolgin (25 Jul) 

Inge Sender Glezer (24 Jul) 

Peter Gruenstein (24 Jul) 

Emmy L. Holm (22 Jul) 

Dorothy Rosenbloom Kaufman (14 Av) 

Stanley Louis Kaufman (22 Jul) 

William Libman (26 Jul) 

Myer Liebersohn (23 Jul) 

Sam Rudnick (27 Jul) 

Malka Shklair (10 Av) 

Hilda Damick Weiss (24 Jul) 

Jeffrey Wiese (25 Jul) 

Freddie Fabert Witte (21 Jul) 
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Miriam Lasker Appelbaum (31 Jul) 

Elizabeth F. C. Aub ( 3 Aug) 

Ruth Berkman (22 Av) 

Beverly Brown Caron ( 2 Aug) 

Norma Dodge ( 2 Aug) 

Arnold Goodman (16 Av) 

Carlyn Gottschalk (30 Jul) 

Harry J. Harrison (21 Av) 

Daniel Katz (17 Av) 

Harry H. Kozoll (30 Jul) 

Louis Levitt (28 Jul) 

Josie Loeb (29 Jul) 

Yetta Marco ( 1 Aug) 

Sidney Newman ( 1 Aug) 

Madelaine Reiss (19 Av) 

Daniel Schwartz ( 1 Aug) 

Betty Shapiro (29 Jul) 

Abraham Stern (31 Jul) 

Harriet Solomon Stern ( 2 Aug) 

Muriel Branson Stolarsky ( 2 Aug) 

Ruth Reyman Tager ( 3 Aug) 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Would you like to help sponsor our Bulletin? Contact Roxanna in the Temple office for more information! 

The purpose of Sinai Temple is to worship God in accordance with the Jewish faith; to cultivate a love and understanding of 
Jewish heritage through education; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community; to strengthen bonds of loyalty with Jewish 
people everywhere; and to bring nearer the Dominion of God on earth through an emphasis on righteousness (tzedakah), 
commandments (mitzvot), and goodwill (gemilut hasidim) to one another and to society at large. 


